
 

Gladhander 2016 
Sea to Shining Sea 

 
 
Dear Gladhander Volunteer:  
 
We are looking forward to another great Gladhander! You are one of many who make it happen. It is vital 
that we keep our auction the premier event in the community, and to maintain that posture ... just a few 
reminders!  
 

• Gladhander 2016 is a sell-out … let’s treat our guests special!  
• Parking for workers is at St. Francis church only. Shuttles run all evening between school 

and the church lot. Workers should enter at the 10th Street High School entrance.  
• When signing in, workers paddles are available (one per couple) for silent auction bidding 

only! Workers may bid up to 15 minutes before the booth closing. Workers may not compete 
with paying guests at the end of the bidding period.  

• Know the location of the fire extinguishers in your area. They are located in each booth, 
under each bar and the auctioneer's platform.  

• Workers dress code for both evenings is a long sleeved white-collar shirt or blouse with 
black pants or skirt. Depending on your job, a theme appropriate accessory will be issued.  

• Because space is at a premium, during your assigned work break, please relax in the Kohler 
Theater … food (dinner buffet) and refreshments will be available from 4-10 PM.  

• Volunteers are to refrain from consuming alcohol until after their shift is completed … in the 
Kohler Theater only.  

• In deference to our guests, please confine your conversation with fellow workers to the 
auditorium.  

• Even if attendees are your close friends or relatives, seating at the guest table is for guests 
only.  

• It is very easy over the course of the evening to get taken up by the pageantry. As it is already 
very hot and crowded, please do not gather by the gymnasium to watch the show.  

• Please leave all table favors on the table. They belong to our guests.  
• There are troubleshooters for problems. Go to the maintenance office located between the 

elementary and the gym.  
• During your break or prior to your departure, feel free to go to the photography room to get 

your picture taken (either individual or in a group) – Photography closes at 10PM. Just be sure 
to allow our guests to be first in line.  

• Mark your calendar for the Volunteer Thank You Party, November 12, 2016.  
 

Let 's make this one the best ever!!!    


